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Matthias Gentet 9 June 2014
London Borough of Camden
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Camden Town Hall
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London WC1H 8EQ Ref: 23001/AT

Dear Matthias Gentet,

26 Delancey Street, London NW1 7HN
Application Reference: 2014/3321/INVALID

We are the Consulting Structural and Civil Engineers appointed by the owners of this property
to advise on matters relating to the extension of this terraced house at lower and upper ground
floor levels.

1 am writing in response to your letter of the 19" May 2014 - specifically to the section
requesting the submission of a Basement Impact Assessment.

We had not considered this to be necessary previously, as the project involves only a modest
lateral extension of the lower ground floor area into an existing lightwell. The lightwell is
excavated down by about 200mm to match existing intemal levels, and laterally into the rear
garden by an average of about 800mm. I'm sure you would agree that this barely constitutes a
basement extension in the context of the developments which have led to the Borough's
adoption of the policies outlined in CPG4.

Nonetheless, | attach a design report, structural scheme, desk study searches and a Basement
Impact Assessment screening and scoping report in accordance with CPG4.

CPG4 paragraph 2.18, and Figures 1, 2, and 3 require any ‘yes’ or ‘unknown’ responses in the
screening flowcharts to be further investigated.

STRUCTURES GEOMETRICS % SUSTAINABILITY INFRASTRUCTURE

o) Mo e LR ST 8 s i) SotEring g




You will see that from the ‘BIA Scoping’ section in the attached report that the only positive
responses in this case relate to the presence of London Clay as the first stratum underlying the
site (a feature that it shares with most of the Borough), and the very minor increase in
hardstanding area and rainwater run off due to the 2.9sgm increase in the rear lightwell area.
Preliminary calculations by our Civil Engineers suggest that this equates to an increase in flow of
only 0.087l/s in a 1:100 year storm, which is a negligible amount, and probably outside the
limits of accuracy for rainfall flow assessment.

On this basis we have suggested that there is no need to take the Basement Impact
Assessment process any further, and trust that you will concur with our assessment.

Please get in touch if you have any questions about it.

Yours sincerely,
for Price & Mvers

Andy Toohey
atoohey@pricemyers.com

cc Alice Von Stauffenberg



